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ST MARY’S PARISH CHURCH 
PAYHEMBURY 

Dear Friends, 
 

Thank you to those of 
you who have contacted 
me regarding my last 
letter, it’s always useful 
to get some response. 
 

We have come to that 
time of year again when we remember 
loved ones who have died and those 
killed in conflicts, a time to pause and 
reflect on what they meant to us and 
what sacrifices they have made. I am 
sure that this is not the only time of the 
year when we do this but this is a formal 
time for us to remember. A collective 
time, when we come together as a com-
munity, regardless of our particular faith 
or belief system and pause to remem-
ber. Differences and disagreements are 
put aside for a short time and there is 
an air of calm and peace. Wouldn’t it be 
wonderful if that lasted longer than the 
two minutes silence, the time it takes for 
a candle to burn or the short services in 
church? 
 

We may feel that there is little we can 
do to bring about peace around the 
world, that is true, but what about peace 
in our lives in our own hearts? Easier 

said than done I am 
aware, but if we can 
try with ourselves 
there is a ripple effect 
which reaches out to 
others. We may not 
always agree with 

those around us, there may be irrita-
tions, large or small, but the way they 
are handled can make a difference to 
that sense of peace and harmony. 
 

We talk frequently about this approach 
to our children in school but do with 
listen ourselves; do we “practice what 
we preach”? This year, as we pause 
for silence, as we remember, let’s also 
think about working for peace in our 
hearts and see what ripple  
effect that may have. 

Every blessing, Cate  
Service of Remembrance for  

Loved Ones Departed 

6pm Sunday Nov 3rd Feniton Church  

 

Please contact me with names of any one 

you would like remembered if you are un-

able to attend the service.  
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PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY 
CHURCH SERVICES NOVEMBER 2013 

 
 

        SUNDAY 3rd NOVEMBER ALL SAINTS’ DAY  
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
           
     SUNDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER 10th NOVEMBER REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  
 

 
 
   
 

       WED 13TH SEPT 9 FOR 9.15 PAYHEMBURY PLAY & PRAISE 
      SUNDAY 17th NOVEMBER SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
                  THURS 21st SEPT FENITON PRAYERS FOR THE PARISHES 
      SUNDAY 24th NOVEMBER CHRIST THE KING  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
     SUNDAY 1st DECEMBER ST ANDREW’S DAY, ADVENT SUNDAY 

 
 

 
 
 

        
              

Time Service Church 

10.00 am 

11.00 am 

6.00 pm 

Storytime 

Parish Communion 

All Souls reflection 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (AH) 

4.00 pm Evensong Escot (TP) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am Remembrance service Escot (CE) 

10.55 am Remembrance service Feniton (CE) 

10.55 am Remembrance service Payhembury (GG) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am Matins Escot (TP) 

 9.30 am Parish Communion  Payhembury (CE) 

10.00 am 

11.00 am 

6.00 pm 

Puppet Club 

Parish Communion Worship & Praise 

Feniton (DB) 
Feniton (CE) 
Feniton 

Time Service Church 

 9.00 am Parish HC Escot (RA) 

10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (AH) 

11.00 am All ages service Payhembury (Mac) 

Time Service Church 

10.00 am 

11.00 am 

Storytime 

Patronal festival HC 

Feniton 

Feniton (SWe) 

11.00 am Joint service for all Feniton  

6.30 pm Mission Community Advent Carols Ottery St Mary 
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COFFEE MORNING  
 

Very many thanks to Marian Edwards for hosting the Coffee 

Morning in September. Once again we were blessed with 

good weather and although we started off indoors it did not 

take long for us to be lured outside to enjoy the “Indian Sum-

mer”! Marian and her helpers made us very welcome as al-

ways. 

 

The next Coffee Morning will be held on Wednesday 20th November at “Llanelen”  

2 Warren Close, by kind invitation of Margaret and Alan Jones, at the usual time of 

11.00am when once again everyone can be assured of a warm welcome. 
 

For more information about the Coffee Mornings, or if you would like a lift please 

give me a ring on 841828. We are always delighted to see new faces along with our 

loyal group so do come along for a friendly get-together.  

Marjorie Wright 

Children in Need at Applepips 
 

Help Applepips raise money for BBC Children in Need 
 

Monday 11th November 

9.30am – 11.30am. 
 

Join us for a  

Children in Need party, to include; 
 

Pudsey party games 

decorating a giant Pudsey 

Pudsey cakes 

dress up as Pudsey or in party 

clothes 
 

Applepips will donate all the takings from this 

session and any other money raised to Children in Need.  
 

Come and join us for some Pudsey fun! 

Many thanks to Kirsty for yet another great issue. I was “up north” and really 
appreciative that she could step in and do the October issue for me. 

Sue  
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CUP OF TEA AND BINGO 
 

Our next get-together will be on 
 

Wednesday 6th November 2013 
In the Parish Hall from 2.15 p.m. 

 

We really could do with a few more joining 
us – it only costs £2 for a couple of hours or 
so of good company, a laugh, a cup of tea 

and delicious home made cake.    (For 
those in the know, best cake every other 

month!!!)   With a bit of luck you could even 
win your £2 back.    Why not come along and give it a try?   

 

Look forward to seeing you……………………..Louise and Joy 

 

The shop had to close early one day in July 

due to no volunteer being available - the 

first time in the years since the shop 

opened. 
 

 

Suggestions have been made such as reducing opening hours, but this would be difficult in 

practice as the early start is needed for newspapers, closing lunchtime would not be worth it as 

someone still has to close/open the shop and to close early would mean those who work all day 

might not be able to get their newspapers, pint of milk, bottle of wine - all those last minute 

needs. The committee is keen to keep the hours as user-friendly as possible. 
 

If Payhembury wants to keep its community shop as it is then the community needs to help 

out. WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS 
 

Just look at your day and see where you think you could work (even for an hour) in the shop - 

every little helps. We have volunteers who work, run businesses, have small children - they 

manage to spare a little time for the shop, so please consider whether you could too. 
 

Some might worry about the till etc; this is quite easy once you get used to it and new volun-

teers will work alongside experienced ones until they are confident. Anyone who would like to 

work with a friend is very welcome - we have volunteers now who like to work with someone 

else. You do not need to commit to a particular time or day, just fill in gaps on the rota each 

week when you know you are free. 
 

Payhembury Provisions may not be sustainable as it is with its current volunteer base 

WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS 
 

Please contact Anne Baxter if you would like more information 

(01404 841345) 
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New Community Theatre Project 
The Music of Time 

 

Tale Valley Community Theatre’s new production will be per-
formed in Payhembury Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 27th - 
Saturday 30th November at 7.30pm. 
 

Created by twelve local playwrights, ranging in age 
from twelve to seventy three, following writing 
workshops in the Spring, the production deals with 
certain themes – agriculture, family life, transport, 
technology etc with short scenes on each from the 
1940s (the childhood of the older participants) and 
the 2080s (the old age of the younger ones).  Thus 

we look back to what was and also forward to what 
may be.  People from a wide range of parishes are 
taking part.  The production features original music 
and lyrics (Charles West and Nick Pruce) with a 
choir and a soloist (Nick Lear) and all scenery is 
created with projected images (Tim Woolgar).  
Scenes have been shared amongst eleven directors 

in line with TVCT’s aim to spread the skills of theatre making in the community.  
There may still be opportunities to take part in some way (contact John Somers 
<j.w.somers@ex.ac.uk> or 01884 277390) 
 

Tickets will be on sale in Payhembury Shop from November 4th,  
£7 for adults and £3 for under 18s.  They can also be reserved by telephone 
from Paula Nelson on 01404 841232 or paulafnelson@aol.com 
 

Due to restricted audience numbers and following the sell out of tickets for last 
year’s TVCT’s site-specific production Leyhill, and 2011’s Hollyhayes, you are 
advised to book early. 

A BIG THANKYOU! 
 

Many thanks to everyone who donated or helped  
towards the SSAFA stall at the October Tea and Cakes.  
 

That includes donations of bric a brac, cakes and  
especial thanks to Constance for her lovely painting 
which was won by Louise. Ellie Mullins won the Teddy-
Bear’s birthdate (28 June, which is Armed Forces Day) 
and Marjorie won guess the number of sweets (just one 
off the total of 119).Don’t eat them all at once Marjorie! 
 

We made £121 which went to the Devon branch—so thank you for being so  
generous.  
 

The tea/cakes sale made £80 for the parish hall, so well done again & thanks to all. 

mailto:j.w.somers@ex.ac.uk
mailto:paulafnelson@aol.com
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William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton, are delighted to  
sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

FENITON AND PAYHEMBURY MOTHERS' UNION  
 

On the 16th October we held our meeting in Payhembury 

Parish Hall with ten members present. Apologies were re-

ceived from three members. 

 

Mary extended a warm welcome to members and our 

speaker, Rosemary Stapley. Following an hymn and our 

prayers, our thoughts were with Ida, one of our members who is recovering at 

home following an operation and Mary’s son who is in hospital. Overseas box 

collections were made. 

 

Members were asked if they wished to participate in the Christmas Tree  

Exhibition in Payhembury’s parish Church in December and all agreed that we 

should take part. The committee are considering changing the venue for winter 

meetings in Feniton to a warmer hall. This will be looked into. 

 

Leader Paula then gave members notices which included the date for the  

Cathedral Carol Service, which will be at 12 noon on 6th December. 

 

Our Speaker from Newfrontiers (Commission-together), Rosemary Stapley, 

then gave us a most interesting, if somewhat concerning, talk about the care of 

the elderly in India. Rosemary started off working in Mumbai with those  

suffering from leprosy and later worked in the slums. We were told that Psalm 

113 is very relevant. We heard about the comfort the Krupa Home is providing 

for the poor and needy and were able to see pictures of the dire circumstances 

which Rosemary has encountered. A sincere vote of thanks was given and the 

meeting closed after tea and biscuits were enjoyed. 

 

Our next meeting is in the Church at Feniton on 20th November, when Mrs 

Ann Pangbourne will be coming to speak to us about Israel and the roots of our 

faith. 

Marjorie Wright (Hon Secretary) 
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Every Second Wednesday 

9.15am St Mary’s Church Payhembury 

Stories, craft, prayers & singing for  

toddlers & their carers 

For more information Becky@841825 

Payhembury Church Christmas Tree Festival 
Saturday 7th + Sunday 8 Dec – PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

 

In 2009 we last held a successful and enjoyable Christmas tree 
festival in our beautiful church.  We are holding one again this 

year on the first weekend in December in aid of church funds.   
 

The idea is that you bring a tree, set it up in church 

decorated to a theme of a Christmas carol of your 
choice, then leave it there for others to enjoy.  We 

ask that trees are left until Saturday 14 December. 
 

Trees are to be staged between 3 and 7pm on Thurs 

5th and Fri 6th Dec.  The festival is open to visitors 
from 12 to 7pm on Saturday 7th with refreshments all 
day and 12 to 6pm on Sunday 8th, followed by a  

service and wine with nibbles. 
 

We would like to receive applications - from families, 

organisations and businesses—(with £5 minimum entry fee, please) by  
Mon 25 Nov. 
 

Any contribution of help during the 2 days will be very welcome, also  
donations of mince pies or wine. 
 

Please contact Babs Leach (841409) or Christine Thair (841322) for entry 
forms. 

Girls’ Night Out 

This will be on November 19th at the 

Six Bells from 7.30pm. 

 

I shall be taking names for our 

Christmas Dinner on Dec 17th at 

the pub. Menus to follow later. 

 

Please contact 

me if you would 

like to go or see 

me on the 19th. 

Babs 841409. 
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CLARET’S CORNER 
                                     by our postie Marty 

 Here is my clarets corner for November. It`s seven games unbeaten since last months clarets 

corner, we have won them all! it`s our best start of the season since 1897 which means at the 

time of writing we are TOP OF THE LEAGUE!!   
 

The 24th of November 1973 is a day I won`t forget-BURNLEY 1 STOKE CITY 0 with Paul 

Fletcher scoring the winning goal, oh and of course it`s the day I married my wife Sue! which 

means we are celebrating our RUBY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY (she still hasn’t been to 

TURF MOOR yet).  
 

The chestnuts are falling from the tree at Highbanks—a sure sign that winter is approaching.   

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!  MARTY 
 

 HUGE congratulations to Marty and Sue from all of us in  

Payhembury! 

THE  WEDNESDAY  CLUB 
 

Last month ten members enjoyed a social afternoon celebrating Louise’s Golden 
Wedding Anniversary (with a glass of sherry and cake!) played either Scrabble or 
Beetle and spent a happy afternoon together. 
 

Next month our meeting will be on 
Wednesday 13th November 2013 

and will be a lunch meeting at 
  

12.30 pm for 1pm at the Otter Inn, Weston 
 

A lunch has been arranged but must be pre-booked so anyone wishing to join us 
please ring me on 841 357 and I will let you have the menu.   Members and friends 
who usually support us will have already seen the menu – but if you haven’t, please 
contact Louise or me. 
 

The cost for the meal, gratuity and raffle will be £8.50 per person.   Transport will be 
arranged for those requiring it. 
 

I must have final numbers by the 6th November 
 

Look forward to seeing you………………………Joy Morgan. 

SHOEBOXES 
 

We are helping Feniton with their shoebox appeal for Christmas. 

We would like donations of gloves, flannels, soap, toothpaste and 

toothbrushes to help fill the boxes; any of these items would be 

greatly appreciated or money to help send them. 

These must get to Babs by Nov 8th as that is when we are  

packing them!                                             Babs 841409 



 

10 
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 Alan Jones      

 

Nature Notes 
Observations from September 

 

Hello there 
  

I’m writing these notes on 20th Oct—yes I know I nearly missed the Parish Paper! 
 

The weather today has been very mixed—a terrific thunderstorm this morning followed by 
a nice sunny afternoon. It has been warm and very muggy  
recently. However, we’re now into Autumn and this brings a 
change to our flora and fauna. 
 

When I wrote the September notes, we were still experiencing 
nice warm sunny days, which brought out lots of butterflies. 
There were lovely red admirals, tortoiseshells and commas, plus 
white in our garden. One day I was amazed to see a very good 
specimen of a painted lady butterfly there too. It was the only one of these I’ve seen this 

year. A few years ago, thousands of them flew into Britain 
from North Africa on the strong warm southerly winds. 
 

Those warm sunny days have largely gone now and we have 
had some quite cold windy days. This change has brought in 
more birds to our bird table. Lots of tits, finches and  
sparrows. There were four house sparrows taking a bath in 
the bird bath at the same time! More blackbirds are feeding 

on the windfall apples and there is more bird song—particularly from the robins—on 12th 
Oct (a nice day) there were still some butterflies getting drunk on these apples too! 
 

Today we went for a walk and a weasel ran across the road just in  
front of us. I never cease to be amazed how tiny they are—but 
 very fast—blink and you’ve missed them. 

The Parish Paper would like to say a big 

Thank you to 
 

for giving us a grant from the proceeds of the Roast Dinner 

Raffle. We will use the money to pay for one month’s printing costs for the Paper, which will 

be a huge help for our funds.  
 

Thank you to everyone  who bought a raffle ticket over the last year and to Roz Mullin who  

has done such a great job in organising it every week.  
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PAYHEMBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

We have had a really smooth start to the new school year.  All the children 

have moved up to their new classes with ease and confidence and the children 

all look comfortable and settled.  The teachers have commented on their calm 

and positive attitudes. 

There has been a lot of work going on around the school since our return from 

the summer holidays.  New slate tiles have been put on the old building and all 

old asbestos tiles have been removed.  During the holidays we had new insula-

tion put into the roof and it has been treated for woodworm.  The chimneys 

have been repointed and the guttering replaced where necessary 

In September the school went to Awliscombe Primary School to watch the Tour of Britain. The actual 

race was very exciting and before the race some of the children took part in football matches, 

cheered on by the other children.   

There have been lots of sporting events for the children at The Kings School, including netball and 

multi skills events.  Cameron Bryson took part in a Cross Country event and he came second overall.  

This was a huge achievement and what a wonderful ambassador for our school.  

On European Language Day the children thoroughly enjoyed the visit from Monsieur Mahdjoub. He 

brought a group of students from Kings to perform a French story through drama. Another successful 

club that has taken off this term is the Spanish club at lunch time with Madame Shackleton.   

The school had a visit from the EWO (Education Welfare Officer). There has been a significant drive 

from central government to monitor attendance in schools more closely.  We are being asked to  

produce detailed statistics on our school, year group by year group and with the recent change in  

unauthorised attendance.  

FOPS are in the process of producing a calendar to sell this year which will include all the children. The 

children had their photos taken for the month they were born and the calendar will go on sale towards 

the end of the term. 

The whole school went to @ Bristol in October and it really was a very exciting trip to the museum.  

Having listened to the children recount their day, it was obvious that they had a fantastic time and 

learnt lots at the same time. Oak class were also lucky to go to The Norman Lockyer Observatory in 

Sidmouth as well. 

Rev. Cate set up a ‘Harvest Festival Experience’ in the church and all the children had the opportunity 

to spend time exploring the church and completing the quiz.  The visit was organised into different 

activities which the children rotated around. It was a huge success and the children were inspired by 

the whole experience. 

Future Dates 

28th  Oct -1st Nov – Half Term 

6th November  - Non-Uniform Day for Wobbly  Wednesday 

6th December  - Christmas Fayre 

11th December  - Exeter Phoenix School Trip 1pm 

19th December  - Christmas Dinner 12pm 

   - Carol Service 5.30pm 

20th December  - Last Day of Term 

6th January 2014 - First Day of Spring Term 

 

The school is always at church on Thursday mornings (9.15am) so anyone is welcome to come along and 

join us.   

We would also welcome any volunteers who might like to help in school.  We are always very grateful 

for any assistance. 
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DVD LIBRARY 
PERFECT FOR WINTER  

EVENINGS! 

Did you know you can now bor-
row DVDs from your village 

shop? 
We have a wide selection of 

films available to sign out and 
return once watched 

SUPPORT YOUR COMMUNITY SHOP 

THIS CHRISTMAS. 

GREAT PRODUCTS FOR ALL YOUR  

BAKING AND ENTERTAINING NEEDS 

CHRISTMAS ORDERS 

TAKEN  FROM  MID NOVEMBER 

Quality Turkeys available once again from our  

Local Supplier at competitive prices. 

Don’t miss out! 

 
Payhembury Provisions 

Latest News 
 
‘TWO BAD MICE’  Quality greetings cards Payhembury Provisions  only £1.40  
(Joshua’s Ottery £1.88, Bovey Tracey Guild of Craftsmen £1.80) 
 
READY MEALS – New Line – From £1.59. 
Take a look at our expanded range of frozen food in our new freezer 
 
ANNUAL MEMBERS MEETING  
Thank you to everyone who attended on October 10th.  We can all be proud of the 
positive financial and chairman’s report, details of which will be posted  on village 
and shop notice boards.  
 
ROAST DINNER RAFFLE 
This raffle is non-profit making and the takings all go back into the community. 
The recipients of the roast dinner raffle money were: 

 Parish paper committee towards one month's costs 

 St Mary's Church towards toys and books for a play area for the youngest chil-
dren 

 The village Youth Club towards board games 

 Payhembury Pre-School  towards DVD player for educational purpose 

 Mrs J Vincent towards an awareness day 6th Nov to be known as "Wobbly 
Wednesday" for Nystagmus - a condition which her son has 
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Your Local Quirky Crafters 

Invite you to join team on 14th December 2013 

Between  10am and 1pm 

Broadhembury Parish Hall 

Items for Sale/Demonstrations 

Learn to make a Christmas Gift 

Coffee Tea & Mince Pies will be available 

 

International Nystagmus Awareness Day is 
Wed 6th November and will be hosting  
 

TEA AND CAKES—SAT 9TH NOV 
11.00AM TO 12.30PM 

In the Parish Hall 
 

Please come and join us—lots of goodies on offer, including: 
 Pampered chef 

 Bric a brac 

 Nystagmus prize draw 

 Silent auction 
 

Prizes and donations kindly given by: 
Bartletts farm shop, Slades Pet Warehouse, Bicton Park & Gardens, The 

Studio Hair & Beauty, Eden Project, Honiton Sports Centre, Clip n Climb, Exeter Chiefs 
Rugby and lots more 
 

Nystagmus is an involuntary movement of the eyes which can seriously reduce vision. 
The Nystgmus network is the leading source of support, information and advice for 
people affected by nystagmus.                    www.nystagmusnet.org 
 

The Harvest Festival weekend was very successful. Firstly 
on the Saturday we held a soup lunch which was very well 
supported. Thank you to all who helped with the day in any 
way. £157.00 was raised for the church. 
 
Thank you to all the ladies who decorated the church so 
beautifully and gave produce. This was all distributed around the village on the 
Wednesday. Eighteen boxes of goodies were taken around the various households. 
Apologies if you didn't receive one, please let us know before another year if you would 
like to be included. 

 
On the Sunday £138.00 was taken at the morning service and 
this will be sent to “Water Aid”. 

Babs Leach 
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 Hi everybody, hope you like our  candle,  we know  

people like lighting candles in church and thought you 

might like to see us mice dancing around one of the big 

ones. There is a new candle tree in church now and we 

see people lighting candles and pausing for a moment, 

Mum told us that it’s to remember someone, I think 

that’s nice.   
 

Well it’s been a busy month in church, we have had lots 

of harvest celebrations and that always means lots of 

food for us, we were very grateful that some of the fruit and veg remained in 

church for a few days so we could hide some away for the winter, not going to tell 

you where though.  
 

We saw lots of the children enjoying the special school day in church; they were 

doing some really interesting things, planting seeds, drawing, and thinking! Of 

course they were eating as well and we loved picking up the crumbs afterwards, I 

really think we should get paid for that but I suppose it’s only a kind thing to do.  

We had very full tums after the Harvest Lunch too, it was great to see people 

enjoying themselves and the new space in church makes it so much easier for 

even us to get around.  
 

We have also had some visitors in church, a few bats have popped in, they really 

are cheeky because it’s our space, but we have a lot so I suppose we can share it. 

It’s a shame though the other visitor that we had was water, what a mess in the 

vestry and lots of things spoilt, we enjoyed the heaters being on it kept us cosy.  

One more exciting event this month is the Christening of Harvey Hammond, we 

missed Naomi and Lydia’s as they went to the pool, we hope to see some photos 

though.  
 

Well all this writing is making me hungry must see what I can nibble, squeaks,  

Parchie. 

Churchyard Cleanup 
 

We have decided to have one more Saturday tidy up 
before the winter. This will be on 9th November from 

10.00am to midday. Please bring strimmers or just 
yourselves! 
 

A sincere thank you to everyone who has helped to 
keep the churchyard tidy throughout the summer. 

                                                                 Babs  
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Saturday 25
th

 January 

£30 - Your ticket includes: 
 Canapés and an arrival drink 
 3 course supper & Cash bar 
 Piper, Scottish Ceilidh band, dance til M’night 

CONTACT | Kirsty Cann on 01404 851 421 

Fright Nights! 
 

01 November to 02 November 2013 

It’s thrilling…It’s chilling...It’s 

scary...You’ll scream…It’s monster-ously 

good fun...! 

Booking and fancy dress is essential! 

 Campfires and scary tales, ghostly 

walks in the woods. 

 Toasted marshmallows, hot blood!, 

fun and games, grisly lucky dip and fancy 

dress prize giving! 
 

FREE ENTRY: Christmas Treats 

23 November to 24 November 2013 

FREE entry for everyone at our 

Christmas Treats weekend.  

Come along and see Santa in his forest 

grotto, take part in Christmas arts and 

crafts at Yurt Village.  And LOADS 

more ...... 
 

Further information from: 
 

http://www.escot-devon.co.uk/Events 

WHAT’S UP AT ......... 
The Parish Hall Committee and  

Pre-School invite you to 
 

The USUAL Tea & Cakes  

Plus a Nativity Performance from  

Pre-School!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 7th December  

Payhembury Parish Hall  

from 11.00am 

 

Come and join us to watch  

‘The Sleepy Shepherd’  
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PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 

OPENING HOURS AND CONTACT DETAILS 
  

 
 
 
 
 

Tel: 01404 841856 or (info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk) 

 

INFORMATION PAGE 
Non urgent police contact: 101    **NOTE CHANGE OF NUMBER** 
Honiton Hospital: 01404 540540 
 

Your Parish Council: 
Di Somers (01884 277390)   Robert Leach (01404 841409) 
Mark Disney (01404 841353)   Keith Williams (01404 841772) 
Clive Fowler (01404 841646)   Jon Scarle (01404 841466) 
Clare Doble  (01404 841758)   Sue Morris, Parish Clerk (01404 850094) 

Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 
7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

 

Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0845): 
General Enquiries 0845 155 1015 

Roads & transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability information 155 1005  Children/families 155 1013 
Registrars   155 1002 
Emergencies:  Social Care (0845 600 0388), Highways( 01392 383329 ) 
Animal welfare, petrol, explosives (01392 499499) 
 

Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395): 
         Switchboard 516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237  Environmental health 517456 
Dog/pest control  571517  Council tax/benefits 517446 
Missed bins/recycling 571515  Car park fines  571643 
Bus passes   571500  Planning matters  517475 
 

County Councillor Paul Diviani – 0845 3285 788 
District Councillor Philip Skinner – 01404 822855 

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE  AND CHARGES 
 

PLEASE CONTACT LOUISE GRANGER FOR DETAILS 01404 841457 

(before 6pm. please)  

Contact details for  churchwardens in Escot or Feniton: 
Feniton - David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot - Judy Davis (812739) or Keith & Eve Townson (812604) 

Monday—Friday 8.00am to 7.00pm 

Saturday 8.00am to 1.00pm 

Sunday 8.00am to 12.00pm 



 

18 

CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER  2013  

Sunday 3 Service  Morning Worship, 11.00am  

6 Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall 2.15pm 

9 

9 

Churchyard Cleanup from 10.00am 

Tea and Cakes, Parish Hall 11.00am 

Sunday 10 Service  Remembrance Service, 10.55am 

11 Children in Need event at Applepips, Parish Hall 9.30-11.30am 

13 

13 

Play and Praise, 9.15am 

Wednesday Club, Otter Inn lunch 12.30 for 1.00pm 

Sunday 17 Service  Parish Communion, 9.30am 

19 Girls’ Night Out, Six Bells 7.30pm 

20 

20 
20 

Coffee Morning, Llanelen 11.00am 

Mothers’ Union, Feniton Church 2.30pm 

PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4.00pm 

Sunday 24 Service All Ages service, 11.00am 

27 Music of Time, Parish Hall 7.30pm 

Sunday 29 Service  Harvest Festival & Bring and Share Lunch, Feniton 11.00am 

30 Music of Time, Parish Hall 7.30pm 

  

 

Early Dec dates:  2nd  — Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall 2.15pm 

                                  Sun 1st— Joint Pastoral HC, Feniton 11.00am & Mission Community Advent  
                                                   Carols, Ottery St Mary, 6.30pm 

 

Church Flowers: Nov 2/9 Mrs M Curran, Nov 16/23 Mrs D Field then Advent, no flowers 

Pre School Tuesday to Friday — see main advert for details  

MONDAY Apple Pips  

Youth Groups 

9.30—11.30am 

5.30—8.45pm 

TUESDAY Musical Moments 

Pilates 

10.15—11.30am 

7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pilates  

Short Mat Bowling 

9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 

7.30—10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-School Lunch Club 11.30—12.45pm 

 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 


